
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – May 4, 2020  

 

Present:   Margo Connors, John Strasser, Richard Bielefield  

      Jennifer Gaudette 

                  

Guests:    None 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Crapo Building is closed to the public at least through the month of May.  The Town Clerk 

and Tax Collectors Office has a lock box at the front door you may leave renewals in or they 

may be mailed. You may leave Lissa a message at 823-8516 or send an email to 

townclerk@sugarhillnh.org and she will return your call.  The Select Board Office is closed but 

you may leave a message on the phone 823-8468 or send an email to selectmen@sugarhillnh.org 

and Jennifer will return your call or email. 

 

Emergency Management Director CHIEF CLARK submitted to the board his seventh update on 

CoVid19 and the town response.  Chief Clark attends online daily briefings from the Office of 

Emergency Management. Chief Clark has a good list of volunteers willing to help in the tri town 

area.  Chief Clark can be reached at 494-1491. 

 

The board approved the use of the Sugar Hill Meetinghouse on September 27th, 2020 by the 

Northern Grafton County Democrats. 

 

Margo has participated in an online seminar in regard to broadband and also one on energy 

consumption for municipalities by Eversource. 

 

The board approved a building permit for Carl & Lisa Hjelm for foundation repair.  Map 218, 

Lot 29. 

 

Jennifer will contact the assessor in regard to getting the updates in so that tax billing can move 

forward.  The actual onsite pickups will come once he can visit a property. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the meeting minutes of April 27, 2020 seconded 

by MS. CONNORS.  The motion passed unanimously.  

 

With no more business before the Board, MS. CONNORS made a motion to adjourn, seconded 

by MR. STRASSER, the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 PM.  The next regular scheduled 

meeting is Monday May 11th at 5:30pm at the Carolina Crapo Building. Social distancing and 

face masks appreciated. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 

mailto:selectmen@sugarhillnh.org

